Writer’s Introduction

First and foremost, advice for my Masonic Brothers, both new and seasoned; we all must learn to look to the inner person for the goodness and not judge a man by his outer appearance. We should always make the first approach to any situation, including these writings, with open eyes, open ears, open mind, and a closed mouth, in order for us to become enlightened before we make any judgmental comment or take any action. “For he who hath an ear, let him hear; for who hath an eye, let him see!” I would add to this; He who hath a mind, let him think! I believe that more can be learned with open ear, eye, and mind in ten minutes than through an open mouth in an hour or more.
However my Brothers, in order to protect the portals of our beloved Craft I urge you all to give much thought, examine your hearts and trust your gut feelings when it’s time to ballot on a candidate for the degrees of Masonry to become a brother among us. Approach and salute the ballot box with honor and integrity, vote for the good of Freemasonry in general and our lodge in particular. Remember the old true and trusted saying, “One bad Mason can do more harm than a hundred good Masons can overcome.” 

I’m not a professional writer, nor do I make a claim of vast knowledge; but feel that as an older and experienced Mason, having served the Craft of Freemasonry for close to fifty years and twice elected Worshipful Master, it is now my indispensable duty and responsibility to offer to my Masonic Brothers what I have learned in my Masonic life with hopes of bringing about some clarification of Masonic light.

For these writings I am drawing from many sources of material to prepare these pages and finding the same or similar wording in different writings, and similar variations of the same ideas and efforts to share the same lessons, yet in different terminology. However I will try to give credit to others when a source is known, realizing that anything I will write for these programs will have already been said by others before me in one form or another, hoping that my way of presenting them will help someone to better understand the intended messages.
There is so much to be learned in our fraternity and I urge you to study and learn something new every day. Attend and participate in every education and training session you can get to, both by Grand Lodge and Blue Lodge presentations. You will find that your studies will be like the spreading of a mushroom cloud from an atomic blast which spreads in every direction and continues its effects for indeterminate times, effecting undetermined numbers of peoples.
It is my sincere hopes that the words within these pages will prove valuable to all who take the time to read them and learn something from these efforts. Please assist me in improving it for the good of Masonry in general and our Lodge in particular.
With Brotherly love and affection,

Paul Weathers, Past Master
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